
 

 

 

 

 
  

 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    Manager’s Communication 
  

                   April 14, 2021 

    Life outside the lines.  
 

Unauthorized Items 
 

1. Accept Donations to the Kent Fire Department for the “Aluminum Cans for 

Burned Children” Project (Draft #2021-040) 
 

Chief Tosko is requesting Council’s authorization to accept donations from multiple sources 

which will be used to support the replacement and upgrade of the container used by the 

Fire Department to collect aluminum cans to raise money for burned children. (attachment) 
      

Administration Recommendation 

I recommend Council’s authorization to accept and allocate the donated funds/materials.   
 

Council Action 

Authorize the acceptance and allocation of the donations with the Emergency Clause.   
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

Information Items     
 

1.  Monthly Permit and Zoning Reports 
 

Bridget Susel has enclosed copies of the monthly zoning and permit violations report for 

February 2021. Permit revenues were $12,224.55 for February with the most permits being 

issued for Residential HVAC (32 permits). There were 11 code enforcement items in 

February. (attachment) 

 

2.  Fire Incident Reports 
 

Chief Tosko has provided a copy of the fire and emergency medical services report for 

February 2021.  In 2021 calls for fire service are down 28% (25 calls); fire mutual aid 

assistance is up by 1 call as compared to 2020; and EMS responses are down 1% (4 calls) for 

the month.  (attachment)  

 

3.  2021 Social Service Funding Recommendations  
 

Kathy Petsko has provided a review of the grant applications received by the Community 

Development Department from organizations seeking 2021 Social Service grant funding 

from the City. The recommended grant funding awards for each project are listed on the 

attached table and an outline of each project is enclosed. (attachment) 

 

4.  Income Tax Report 
 

Rhonda Hall has provided a summary of income tax collections for the first quarter of 2021.  

Overall the City income tax collections are down 13% ($495,961) compared with the first 

quarter of 2021.  For the month of March the City income tax collections are down nearly 

20% ($233,328) compared to March of 2021. (attachment)    

 

 

 

Executive Session    

 

The staff have requested a Council Executive session to discuss a personnel matter and a 

land acquisition opportunity.   


